[image: image1.png]ﬁ meridian

benefits consulting





[image: image2.jpg]Recruiting & Hiring-

o

A




Employers may require candidates to take a pre-employment physical. However, the physical requirements must be legitimately related to the essential duties of the job, and the recommendations, results and subsequent decision made about the candidate cannot violate the Americans with Disabilities Act.

Generally, pre-employment testing, including physicals, are conducted after a job offer is made. The employer is responsible for the cost of testing.

The results of the medical exam must be kept confidential. The results may only be used as a legitimate reason for withdrawing a conditional offer of employment if the information clearly indicates that the candidate would be unable to perform the essential duties of the position, with or without reasonable accommodation. 

To avoid discrimination allegations, administer the pre-employment, post-offer testing consistently to all candidates for the position.
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How can I determine whether a job applicant is capable of doing a physically demanding job without violating his or her rights? Can I require that applicants have physical exams prior to being hired in order to ensure that their health will not interfere with their jobs?
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